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EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE 

EXECUTIVE 
HELD ON 22 NOVEMBER 2010 

                                                                                                                                                                                     
 

EX.194/10 CARLISLE COMMUNITY PLAN (SUSTAINABLE COMMUNITY 
STRATEGY) 2011 - 2016 

 (Key Decision) 
 
Portfolio Promoting Carlisle  
 
Subject Matter 
 
The Assistant Director (Community Engagement) submitted report PPP.42/10 
(amended) concerning the Carlisle Community Plan (Sustainable Community Strategy) 
2011-16. 
 
He advised Members that the existing Community Plan (Sustainable Community 
Strategy) for Carlisle expired in 2010 and, at the last meeting of the Carlisle Partnership 
Executive a process for development of a new Community Plan for Carlisle was agreed, 
details of which were provided.  The process had seen the content of the Community 
Plan developed directly by partners from across the LSP within the Partnership's 
Working Groups and a draft Community Plan 2001 - 2016 had been developed, a copy 
of which was appended to the report. 
 
The Plan had appeared before the Carlisle Partnership's Executive on 15 November 
2010 when a number of changes had been agreed.   
 
The Assistant Director (Community Engagement) further reported that the proposed 
Carlisle Community Plan 2011-16 would effectively be a live document as soon as the 
City Council adopted it onto their Policy Framework in the New Year.  A formal launch 
was proposed for March 2011.  He added that the Plan would be reviewed on an annual 
basis at the Carlisle Partnership AGM (June each year), and a performance report 
detailing progress against the headline measures contained within the Plan would also 
be produced for that meeting.  Whilst those headline measures would be used to 
assess progress made towards delivering the Community Plan on an annual basis, the 
Partnership's Executive remained keen to instil a more focussed and performance 
orientated culture within the Partnership.  All of the Priority Working Groups were in the 
process of developing delivery plans to support and deliver the aims of the Community 
Plan, which would be reported to the Executive on a quarterly basis. 
 
In response to a question, the Assistant Director and Carlisle Partnership Manager 
advised that a verbal update on the changes agreed at the Carlisle Partnership's 
Executive would be provided to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel, in 
addition to which a revised report could be provided. 
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Summary of options rejected None 
 
DECISION 
 
That the Executive : 
 
1. Received the proposed Community Plan, its vision, ambition and aims for 

Carlisle, as appended to Report PPP.42/10. 
 
2. Referred the draft Community Plan to the Community Overview and Scrutiny 

Panel for consideration. 
 
3. The Executive would consider feedback from the Overview and Scrutiny Panel at 

a meeting in December 2010, following which the draft Community Plan would be 
recommended to the City Council for formal adoption onto the City Council's 
Policy Framework. 

 
Reasons for Decision 
 
To consider and consult upon the content of the Community Plan prior to 
recommendation to Council for adoption. 
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